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Luddenden CE School 
Dene View  
Luddendenfoot 
HX2 6PB 

8 8 6 3 5 3  
SCHOOL STAFF 
 

Lisa Hoyle - Headteacher 

Michelle Ryan — Deputy 

Headteacher 

School Business Manager 

Sharon Parker 

Special Educational Needs & 

Disabilities Co-ordinator 

Jess Collett  

Teachers 
Elizabeth Stansfield  - Acorns/
Willow 
Michelle Ryan -  Sycamore 
Jessica Collett—Elm 
Chris Charnley - Oak 
Support Staff 

Kelly Sheriff, Kathryn Hoyle,  
Ruth Shepherd, Nicki Briggs,  
Nic Manning, Suzanne Taylor-
Calvert, Sophie Briggs, Carol 
Wilkinson, Louise Warden , 
William Beier, Daniell Goodall, Fulga 
Paduraru,  Lucy Hall, Daniela 
Ippolito 
Cleaning Staff 

Ann Frankland 
Lunchtime Staff 
Ann Frankland, Jay Culpan,  
Heidi Hirst, Suzanne Taylor-Calvert, 
Carol Wilkinson, Nic Manning, 
William Beier 
TREETOPS Wraparound Care 

Sophie Briggs, Collette McCleod, 

Suzanne Taylor-Calvert 

Site Manager - Jay Culpan 
 

GOVERNORS 

David Pegg  (Chair) Ian Ross, 
Christine Goodman,  Ian Sparks, 
Rachel Pegg, Alison Lemen, Collette 
McCleod, Rebecca Holman, Nic 
Manning 
Clerk—Harvinder Chaggar 

SCHOOL DINNERS 
Now £2.40 a day 
(£12 pw) Please pay 
in advance  

Via SchoolMoney 

Read on for menu... 

Respect     Love     Trust     Friendship     Endurance     Compassion 

TREETOPS - Book 

Before & After 

School Care  

here... 

In the news this week;  
• Year 5 and 6 received CPR training this week and had a 

fantastic time learning an important life skill.  The training 
was delivered by Splat Training and the children spent the afternoon learning how to 
use their new found skills in an emergency situation. They role played the procedure 
on practice dummy dolls and did a fantatstic job!  

• Elm Class have been using oil pastels this week to create some beautiful artwork of 
our planet. They used images from space to create their own artwork and drew the 
continents of the world by hand!  

• Sycamore Class finally revealed the results of their investigation into UV light on 
Thursday. They discovered that the coloured paper had been faded by the UV light 
and left brightly coloured paper under the shapes they stuck on. They learnt that 
these rays can affect many objects including cars!  

• FINAL CALL! Thursday 24th October is Flu Immunisation Day in school for Reception 
to Year 6. Any parents who still wish to register their child /children to receive the 
immunisation should contact the Nursing team  on 01484 368500 

NUT ALLERGIES - In the interests of children’s safety, can we please ask that you 

don’t send any lunch items or snacks that might contain nuts into school 

please. We have a number of children with significant allergies and don’t want 

to put them at risk. Thank you for your support.  

DIARY DATES 

 
22nd October—Monster Disco 
24th October— Immunisation 
Rec—Y6  
25th October— End of Term 
4th November—Training Day 
5th November—School reopens 

Flexible child care available in 

school every day.  

Book on SchoolMoney or talk to 

Sharon 

  Monster Disco 

Tuesday 22nd October 

EYFS/Year 1,2,3  1.45—2.45 

Year 4,5,6    3.30—4.30 

Ticket £2.50 for unliited drinks and a spooky snack!  

https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?app=schoolmoney&source=website&version=20190314
https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?app=schoolmoney&source=website&version=20190314


Safety tips for parking outside school 
When picking up or dropping off children at school, you should do the 
following: 

• Allow yourself plenty of time as the area is likely to be busy. 

• Do not park on yellow zigzag lines and avoid parking opposite 
them. 

• If you decide to park further away, please be considerate of local 
residents and avoid blocking driveways or accessways. 

 

Is it illegal to park on zig-zag lines outside schools? 
• Yes, it’s always illegal to park on yellow zig-zag lines anywhere. Rule 243 

of the Highway Code indicates a range of places where motorists must not 
park, including on a bend, a dropped kerb or the brow of a hill. It also states 
that drivers must not park near a school entrance. 

What is the penalty for parking on zig-zag lines?  
• It depends on which body issues the penalty. If caught by the police, 

although it’s a non-endorsable offence, drivers could face a fine of between 
£50 and £100. A local authority issuing a penalty charge notice may fine the 
driver either £50 or £70, though the charge is usually halved if paid within 
14 days 

 LUDDENDEN CE STAYS SAFE 

We have experienced some issues with people parking on the zigzags outside school and are worried about pupils’ safety. 

Please read the following and make sure you’re not putting our children at risk 



 LUDDENDEN CE STAYS SAFE 



 LUDDENDEN CE STAYS SAFE 



 LUDDENDEN CE STAYS SAFE 



 LUDDENDEN CE STAYS SAFE 



 LUDDENDEN CELEBRATION TIME! 

 
TEAM POINTS 

Don’t forget if you get on Brilliant Blue you get to choose 

some treasure from Mrs Hoyle’s special treasure chest.  

WELL DONE TREASURES!!! 

S 

BRILLIANT BLUE PUPILS  

Lyan     Lily      

 Esmae  

Bohdi      

Edie  

 

Children can wear  
non-uniform on  
their special day 

 

 

 

Indy   Charlie 

Martha 

 

 

 

Don’t forget… 

Children can wear what they 

want for school on their birthday 

The Team Point Pixies have been flying round and adding up all the 

team points.  

They have been counted and verified…  

and the winner is... 



*The supplier reserves the right to change, modify, substitute or remove, without notice, any item on this menu as deemed necessary.  



Oak Class 

• Jamaal: Demonstrating great resilience and positive thinking to master 
long multiplication and short division in the space of a week! 

• JLH – Working so hard to improve her fluency in reading, spelling and 
comprehension and making great progress! 

 

Elm Class 

• Olivia and Amari - For being excellent historians and producing some 
great work all about the Ancient Egyptians  

• Joey - For consistently being a kind and caring member of Elm class, and 
always treating his peers with kindness and respect.  

 

Sycamore Class 

• Ivy and Effie – for a fabulous effort with their handwriting , really starting 
to show in their work .  

• Reilly and Eli – for their effort, care and attention to detail producing 
their own version of a Henri Rousseau jungle painting!  

 

Willow Class 

• Scarlett for her attention to detail in her self portrait using oil pastels this 
week 

• Ezra and Kash for their fantastic handwriting this week 

 


